SOMERVILLE AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST FUND

DRAFT Minutes of Meeting – January 4, 2007

City of Somerville Third Floor Conference Room City Hall

93 Highland Avenue
Present:  Andrea Shapiro, Paul Mackey, Mary Louise Daly, Jack Hamilton, Danny LeBlanc, Dana LeWinter 

The meeting began at 6:35 PM 

1.  Reading and Approval of December 7 meeting minutes:  After a brief discussion, on a motion by Mary Louise, seconded by Jack, the Trust:

Voted (5-0):  to approve the December 7th meeting minutes.

2.  Reading and Approval of October and November Financial Statements:  After a brief discussion, on a motion by Mary Louise, seconded by Danny, the Trust:

Voted (5-0):  to approve the October and November financial statements.

3.   Discussion of options for Just A Start collaboration:  The Trustees came up with several ideas including:

· Work with them on next NOFA round 

· Hold a bidder’s conference during NOFA to allow better coordination and less overlap of services

The Trustees agreed to put this on the agenda for the March meeting.  While they agreed that it is not the Trust’s mission to increase the involvement of one organization, they do want to explore whether they serve a purpose that is missing in Somerville currently.

4.   Unfinished Business:  Andrea will meet with Olga and Stacey from SCC to develop and finalize the tracking system for the Tenancy Stabilization Pilot Program.  They will also discuss the possibility of a program launch, perhaps at another meeting such as the Cambridge and Somerville Welfare and Housing Coalition.
5.   New Business:  Paul announced that he will be leaving the City of Somerville after 28 years to take a position as Deputy Director of the Somerville Housing Authority.  The Trustees wished him the best of luck.  He is stepping down from his seat on the Trust and will be replaced by the incoming Housing Director when chosen.

6.   Adjournment:  On a motion by Andrea, seconded by Paul, the Trustees:

Voted (5-0):  to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 PM.
The February meeting is scheduled for February 1st at 6:30 PM in the City Hall Third Floor Conference Room.  
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